Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 18th February 2010

Present	Tony Alcock in the Chair			Bob Scarfe		
Tony Dunn					Erica Forbes
Jackie Mortiboy

There was one member of public present.

The meeting started at 7.00pm

Apologies for absence: Apologies had been received from Peter Webb.

Minutes of the Meeting on 21st January 2010 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
Cllr Alcock will ask Wye Business Association for the contact details of the commercial firm they use to put up their Christmas lights and obtain a quotation for Brook.  Cllr Wickham has seen the issues in Brook.  The Clerk must be notified of items that could be put on the website.

Update following the meeting in Wye regarding Wyecycle
The numerous emails that have been received from Ashford Borough Council and Wyecycle have been copied through to all of the Councillors.  Brook Parish Council does not want residents to think that they are against Wyecycle but that the Parish Council does not feel that residents should have to pay for a doorstep recycling service.  Suitable sites for a ‘bring to’ site are being considered.  Brook Parish Council will watch developments as to how the waste from Brook will be collected.

Update following the visit from Cllr Wickham
Cllr Wickham had visited the Parish and met with some of the Parish Councillors.  He had sent copies of the notes he had made at the meeting.

Tree Warden
The Tree Warden had produced a report which was circulated and a copy will be kept on file.

Ward Councillor
The Ward Councillor was not present at the meeting.

The Financial Statement was approved.
No cheques were written.

Any Other Business
An Independent University is showing some interest in Wye College being used as an educational establishment again.

Two cars that are being parked at the back of the hospital have been reported to the Police as they are causing an obstruction along Hinxhill Road.

Public Participation
The member of public present asked if there had been a result to the planning application put in by Mr Kemp for a dwelling.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 18th March 2010, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 8th March, please.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 7.50 PM.

